


Applicant’s Report Attachment 

3615 East Broad Street 
 
 

SoJo Enterprises, LLC (property owner) is requesting a special use permit for the single-

family residence at 3615 East Broad Street.   

This residence at 3615 East Broad Street was built by Farrar Construction LLC (builder) 

based on the stamped and approved plans from the City of Richmond Building Permits Office. 

This project entailed multiple submissions in effort to meet the requirements of Planning, 

Zoning and Building. Human errors were made by both the City Departments, as well as, C.E. 

Duncan & Associates (engineering firm.)  The builder operated at the direction of the 

engineering firm and their site plan.    

Before the project started, the builder proposed to Marianne Pitts at C.A.R to align 3615 

East Broad with 3611 East Broad since 3613 East Broad is a vacant lot. An approval was given to 

the builder by C.A.R.  

When the builder went to apply for the final Zoning approval and certificate of 

occupancy, it was brought to the builder’s attention that the residence was not in accordance 

to zoning requirements of 18 feet from the front property line.   Our site plans were submitted 

and approved by the Building department based on 20 feet. The final As Is Survey is 20 feet 4 

inches, due to a marking error by the engineering firm. The engineering firm pinned both the 

foundation and footings for the builder. The engineering firm’s measurements and markings 

were based on the approved site plan. The builder forwarded the approval email to the 



engineering firm that showed the approved site plan signed by David Muyondo from the City 

department dated October, 4th, 2018.  

A footing inspection was done on October, 15th, 2018 by Dale Windham, followed by a 

foundation inspection by Don Drummond on November, 2, 2019. A set of site plans, blueprints, 

and copy of building permit were present for all inspections.  The subject of front yard setback 

was never broached by either inspector. 

This request is not: 

Detrimental to the safety, health, morals and general welfare of the community 

involved; 

Create congestion in streets, roads, alleys and other public ways and places in the area 

involved; 

Create hazards from fire, panic or other dangers; 

Tend to cause overcrowding of land and an undue concentration of population; 

Adversely affect or interfere with public or private schools, parks, playgrounds, water 

supplies, sewage disposal, transportation or other public requirements, conveniences and 

improvements; or 

Interfere with adequate light and air; 

 The property owner asks for your kind consideration that this special use permit be 

granted in that there are no adverse impacts on the neighborhood or surrounding structures. 

This special use permit will be compliant with the City's Master Plan and will be compatible with 

the surrounding area and it is an appropriate use for the site.  The property owner and builder 



sincerely apologize for the lack of oversight and will ensure this error does not happen in the 

future.  

 


